News and Prayer Requests from Esther German

Volunteer at Hogar el Alba, Buenos Aires – May 2009
Dear friends
Hello once more from Hogar El Alba, Buenos Aires! I hope you are all well and enjoying the spring. Of course, here it is autumn, although it has been an unusually hot one and only turned cold on Monday. Buenos Aires never gets down to very low temperatures but as it’s a humid area, it feels colder than it actually is. So we’ve now got out our coats and piled on the blankets, and we’re very grateful for our heaters!
Life in the Hogar has become normal by now and I’m thoroughly enjoying it.  There is always something to do and our days are very varied.
Instead of helping with the library, Tanja and I are now going through the Hogar’s archives - sorting through the official documents of all the children who have ever been here. It’s sometimes very complicated to find the dates they came and left due to missing documents or multiple escapes, but it also gives us a fascinating insight into the lives of these children. 
Almost three weeks ago, we were joined by Ed, another volunteer who joined us from England and will be here for a month. We all get on together very well and I’m so grateful to have Tanja and Ed here. We chat a lot and laugh together an incredible amount which makes confronting new experiences and inconveniences so much easier! Ed isn’t involved in the same jobs as Tanja and I but we generally do most other things all together. 

Some new children also came about the same time as Ed. I think that they are settling in well and they are very friendly. One other boy left to live with his godparents. It’s a reality here that children come and go all the time. Going through the Archives, we have learnt about children who have stayed here as long as 16 years and others as short as a few days. Several children whom I have known since I’ve been here are expected to leave in a few weeks to live with their families. It’s very sad for Tanja and I to know that we will soon have to say goodbye to these children who are now our friends, but we are also glad that they have the chance to go back to their families. 

We have continued to organise activities for the children which has been a lot of fun and sometimes has been a little crazy. We took four brothers and sisters to eat an ice cream, made some crafts with another group, had a party for the very youngest children of the Hogar and went on an outing to the cinema with some of the older ones. The outing to the cinema was quite an adventure as it didn’t quite go to plan (some children were too young to see the film so one of us took them bowling, no one was told they had to pick us up so we waited an hour and a half in the shopping centre!) but the children loved it all the same and it was great fun. They especially loved the escalators and spent ages just going down and back up again!

We also had the privilege to attend several one off events. One of these was a meeting for people suffering from Parkinson’s disease. The director of the Hogar, Alfredo Cittadino, has the disease and organised the meeting. It was so powerful to see that, despite being in such an inhibiting condition and having to suffer so much, they still keep active (Alfredo preaches at the church twice a week and still does so much in and about the Hogar), appreciate the good things in their lives, can laugh about their disease and enjoy each others’ company so much. Some made such a great effort to make it to the meeting and I think that they were really encouraged by spending time together. It was humbling just how many of them thanked us for just coming and being there.
Another incredible experience of the last few days was talking on the radio! One of the men in the church runs a Christian radio and did a half an hour-long interview of the three of us. It was quite intimidating at first having to speak in Spanish on the radio but we survived it and it was definitely a unique opportunity!

Well, I think that is about all the main news apart from a quick word about our trip to Uruguay! Tanja and I went for five days, visiting Colonia del Sacramento the first day with Ed (who returned the same day as Colonia is only across the Rio de La Plata from Buenos Aires), and then going on to stay with family friends a few kilometres north. Uruguay is very different from Buenos Aires – it has a tiny population (3 million people with 1.5 million in the capital Montevideo), we were in the countryside where much of the land is used for agriculture, and people are very health conscious. We stayed in a town called Nueva Helvecia, which has a deep Swiss heritage and it was funny, especially for Tanja, to see Swiss clubs and the coats of arms of Swiss cantons all over the town! We really enjoyed the rest, the beautiful sunshine and being shown the real Uruguay by the family we stayed with, who received us with incredible kindness.
So here are a couple of reasons for praise, and some prayer requests:
PRAISE: - everything running smoothly, very special experiences and lots of fun
· Friendships with people here and with Tanja and Ed

· Opportunities to tell people about God on the radio programme and also in a conversation with one of the girls here – please pray that this girl (Maria) would be touched by God during her stay here at Hogar El Alba

· The kindness of the family in Uruguay

· Lots of plans to look forward to in the next weeks
PRAYER: - Everything will continue to work out well

· That the children who will soon leave the Hogar will settle back into their homes smoothly and will remember what they have learnt about God here
· For the people we met who suffer from Parkinson’s, for strength, encouragement and an amelioration in their situations

· For all the activities we have planned, that they would go smoothly and that they might be very special for the children

· For Alfredo and Hilda, Karina and Saky (the directors), the directorial committee and all others involved in the work here: for strength, for wisdom and daily encouragement as they have such a difficult job. They work so much and it’s very hard on them when a child escapes or is very unruly or ungrateful, as they pour so much of themselves into the children’s lives. 
· I’m realising how little time I have left here – please pray that I would use it wisely and that these last weeks will be special
Well, I think that there ended up being more than a couple of prayer requests. Thank you for your prayers and the notes you have sent me! 

Lots of love from Argentina!


Esther

